MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE WEST MERSEA BOWLS CLUB 
HELD IN THE CLUB LOUNGE ON SATURDAY 2nd MARCH 2024

The Chairman of the Main Committee, Colin Sargeant, opened the meeting at 19:00 hrs and requested all mobile phones to be placed in silent mode.   

There were 67 members present.

Colin welcomed everyone to the meeting and a minute’s silence was then held in memory of those members who had passed away during the past year. Colin then informed that refreshments would be served once the meeting has been closed, followed by a general discussion forum.


1	 TO CONFIRM THE NOTICE CONVENING THE MEETING

The Chairman confirmed that the notice convening the meeting had been on display for the requisite time.
 
2	 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence have been received from Lyn Bywater, Pam & Dave Johansen, Colin Vinter, Sandra & Ewen Cairns, Malcolm Cameron, Judith Wingar, Viv Walford, Colin Howard, Yvonne Corbey, Gavin Miklaucich, and Stephen Ellis. 

3	 OPENING ADDRSS

President Barrie Clements gave his address, a copy of which is attached.		(A)

4	 TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 4TH MARCH 2023

The Minutes were PROPOSED by Rosslyn Mills, SECONDED by Sue Howard, and unanimously approved by the members as being a true record of the business transacted at the meeting.

5	 MATTERS ARISING       There were none.

6            TO RECEIVE THE ACCOUNTS AND TRUSTEES REPORT

Copy of the reports attached.								(B)

Graham Walford informed that the finances this past year have been better than expected, the Club had budgeted to break even, but had done better. The previous Indoor summer season had 25 members, this past year there were 50 - this along with new members, the bar, catering, and social events meant we did better than anticipated. Most of the profit has come from the bar, if the finances were not as good as they are, we would be looking at higher subs and rink fees. The Club has also stopped paying rates and have received back what we have paid for 2 years. All this has now allowed us to bring forward some works that need doing:
· Heating – the current system is around 55 years old, after the Closing Drive the Indoor rinks will be closed for 2 weeks whilst new air conditioning units that will cover both hot and cold temperatures, rinks should be available again from 6th May.
· Entry system – our current security needs improving as the number for the door is known by too many people, so a new entry system using a fob will be installed.
· Lighting –emergency lighting has been replaced and work is being caught up since not being done through Covid, and due to the finances.

Dave Bywater asked if the air conditioning system includes the locker corridor, and had Graham seen the letter he wrote about this. Graham said he had not seen the letter, the corridor and changing rooms have been cold for years and it’s the intention to see once the system has been installed what else needs doing – possibly electric warm air heating. Dave explained the current problem which was in a letter addressed to the Trustees and that this should have been addressed before any work is done as it needs to be looked at.

Grahame Malcolmson asked if the door entry system fobs would be deactivated when someone is no longer a member of the Club - Graham Walford said this was the case and the fobs would also be made inactive if members don’t pay their membership fees. Louise Mills asked if members would be asked to return their fobs once they are no longer a member of the Club - Graham Walford said yes but we probably won’t get them all back. Chris Ball asked the timescale for this - Graham said the logistics are being worked out but hopefully between the Indoor and Outdoor seasons. Bill Wyatt asked if it would be an actual fob - Graham confirmed it would be.

7            TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM

7.1	Men’s Captain – Outdoor
             Colin Sargeant read his report – copy attached				(C)

7.2        Ladies Captain – Outdoor
              Helen Maloney read her report – copy attached				(D)

7.3	Men’s Captain – Indoor
	Dave Toms read his report – copy attached					(E)

7.4	Ladies’ Indoor Representative
              Viv Walford sent her apologies – no report submitted			(F)

7.5	Social Committee 
             Annette Oakley read her report – copy attached				(G)

8            PROPOSITIONS                                                                                                    

Proposals to update the latest Constitution (as revised in March 2023) were received. There was an amendment relating to our Premises Licence from the Trustees and the Main Committee also submitted 2 amendments to make corrections in relation to the President duties and a wording correction. Both documents had been placed on the Noticeboard for the requisite period. 
In addition, an exceptional proposal containing 2 amendments was received from the Main Committee after the requisite period, following strong recommendation from National and County Safeguarding Officers to update our new member application process, for the safety of our members.

The Chairman asked if there were any questions relating to any of these proposals – there were no questions.

The Chairman asked for a show of hands in favour of these proposals being accepted in order to update the Constitution – this was PASSED by the members. 			(H)

9            ELECTION OF CLUB PRESIDENT

The Chairman informed that Barrie Clements’ nomination as Club President was unopposed, and he would therefore hold this role for the next 12 months.

PRESIDENT						BARRIE CLEMENTS

This was PASSED by the members.

10          ELECTION OF OFFICERS

The Chairman informed that the following members were unopposed in the roles they had been nominated for and will therefore take on these roles for the next 12 months as follows:

MEN’S OUTDOOR CAPTAIN				COLIN SARGEANT

LADIES’ OUTDOOR CAPTAIN				GINNY MALCOLMSON

MEN’S INDOOR CAPTAIN				GAVIN MIKLAUCICH

MEN’S OUTDOOR VICE CAPTAIN			GRAHAME MALCOLMSON

MEN’S INDOOR VICE CAPTAIN			PAUL HILLS

RECRUITMENT CO-ORDINATOR                                     SUE HOWARD

PUBLIC RELATIONS CO-ORDINATOR                             SUE SARGEANT

SOCIAL MEDIA CO-ORDINATOR	                          WILL DUNCAN

ADMINISTRATION CO-ORDINATOR                              WENDY BELL

All were PASSED by the members.

The Chairman then informed that 6 members had put their names forward for the 4 non-titled positions on the Main Committee, therefore members indicated their 4 votes on a voting slip which were then counted, after which the Chairman announced the 4 non-titled officers as follows:

COMMITTEE MEMBERS                                                  BERYL TURNER
                                                                                            JENNY MARCHINGTON
                                                                                            GRAHAME MALCOLMSON
                                                                                            STEPHEN ELLIS

The following positions were offered out to the members by the Chairman but with no takers:

VICE PRESIDENT					VACANT
LADIES’ OUTDOOR VICE CAPTAIN			VACANT
LADIES’ INDOOR CAPTAIN				VACANT
LADIES’ INDOOR VICE CAPTAIN			VACANT
                                                                                                
11          ELECTION OF THE AUDITOR

The Chairman proposed SECONDED by Wendy Bell that Graham Jones continue to be the Auditor for the Club.

This was PASSED by the members.

12       PRESENTATION OF THE CAMRENE CUP

As President, Barrie Clements announced the winners of the Camrene Cup. He said “I have the great pleasure of presenting this cup to someone who does great work for the Club but is not a member of the committee. Many here tonight will have enjoyed their organisation of events. Quiz evenings, friendly games of bowls, social bowls tournaments but a few of their achievements. I therefore would like to present it to two couples who made my life bearable when I was Indoor Captain. They ran and organised Saturday afternoons and Special Sunday games. I therefore wish to present the cup to the ‘Two Daves’ that is Dave Conway and Dave Child, and their wives Susan and Jane. When I last saw Dave Conway and asked if he would be here tonight, he said, “I doubt it” he didn’t want to be voted into his ‘Saturday Job’, they liked to do their job of running these events from behind the scenes.”
Brian King accepted the Camrene Cup on their behalf.

13       TO CLOSE THE MEETING  

Before closing the meeting, the Chairman expressed on behalf of the Club, his thanks to the outgoing members of the Competition Committee – Brian King, Sue Howard, Jackie Ringrose, Steve Warner, and Vivienne Smith for all their hard work over their years.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 20:10 hrs and thanked everyone for attending. He requested members to check through the Lost Property items that were displayed outside the lounge for anything that belonged to them and informed that if these items were not claimed by the end of the month they would be suitably disposed of. Colin also stated that volunteers were required for all jobs, including a planned leaflet drop on the first weekend in May for our Open Days on Saturday 18th and Sunday 19th May. The buffet was then opened, and general discussion took place. 

Colin Sargeant informed the members that there would be a meeting for the Outdoor players next Weds 20th March. Pat Veitch asked if the Men were allowed to play in the Ladies games - Barrie Clements informed that although the Indoor associations are now mixed that the Outdoor association are still separate.

In addition to her report, Annette also advised of a planned cream tea cruise on Friday 28th June, in September they are planning a trip to Cromer to include an end of the pier show, and the sheet is on the noticeboard for the January 2025 Potters World Bowls.

Gwen gave thanks to everybody for running such a successful Club.

Pat Veitch mentioned that the carpet in the lounge needed cleaning – Chris Ball volunteered to do this.

Grahame Malcolmson asked for some Indoor league rules to be displayed – Wendy confirmed this is currently in hand, and Colin advised it would go up after the first Main Committee meeting, which would be on Tuesday 12th March at 9:30am.

Rosslyn Mills informed that it was proving difficult to get bowls clothing in larger sizes and asked who she could purchase our uniform from - Colin advised that our uniform is grey bottoms, a bowls shirt or a white shirt and that Sue Howard is in charge of selling the Club shirt.

Tony Corbey asked whether it was possible to pay both seasons (therefore giving the Club funds in advance) and therefore receive a reduction in fees - Graham Walford advised that it is already an option to pay for both seasons but there was no discount for doing so.

Colin advised that there is still time to put names down for the Bowls Tour on 16th-20th June, if anyone wants to go then to speak to Danny Bonner.

Colin finished by advising the members that if anyone has any problems, queries, or concerns that these should be addressed in the first instance with the Chairman of the Main Committee.
					                                                                                   


Signed __________________________________________  Chairman

Date ______________________________________
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